
COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
Work Session 5:00 p.m. 

April 3, 2017 
 

Present:                     Dwight Purvis, Chairman 
                                   Debra Robinson, Vice-Chairman 
                                   Lindsey Parrish, Commissioner                                   
                                  Jeff Lane, Commissioner 
                                  Audie Rowe, Commissioner 
                                                                                             
Staff Present:           Faye Hughes, County Administrator 
                                  Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk     
                      
Chairman Dwight Purvis called the work session to order.     
 
Daniel Barber – Road/Landfill Superintendent:     
Road work detail. 
 

- Tire Repair – Question regarding tires being stocked at Adel Tire & Recapping: 
According to Daniel Barber, Wilson recommended that tires not be stocked at Adel Tire 
& Recapping.  Board instructed Mr. Barber to stock tires at Adel Tire to expedite tire 
repair and replacement. According to Mr. Barber,  Nero Tire does the mounting for 
motorgrader tires, cheaper and more efficient.   

 
- Beaver Control - Board discussed moving forward with Robert Browning’s company for   

beaver control. Mr. Browning will be responsible for cleaning pipe out, breaking down 
dams, and maintain water flow continually, his cost will be $60 per beaver.  

 
- F350 Ford Fuel Truck – Daniel asked the board if the F350 fuel truck (262,000 miles) 

was to be repaired or if he should begin to look for a replacement truck.  Board agreed to 
accept the quote from Highway Tire & Diesel, $4,886.79 and $190.00  for a six month 
warranty. 

 
- Collection Sites- Daniel Barber reminded the board that he was  waiting on another 

pulling truck and that the landfill had been pulling with one truck for 3 months.  I believe 
with an additional truck it will help the overflow situation considerably. The board 
discussed manning the collection sites 6 days a week and leaving the drive through 
gates open at nights and on Sunday.  Daniel stated that he believes that with 2 trucks 
running, the trailers will be emptied quicker and things will run much smoother. Ms. 
Darwin Eason and Mr. Joiner spoke to the board regarding keeping the collection sites 
open. 
 

 
ACCG Training – Summer 2017 Mountain Creek Inn – Callaway Gardens  

 
 
Hofstadter & Associates - Invitation on April 18, 2017, Dinner and Cocktails.   
 
 
Personnel Manual – The board will discuss the personnel manual on April 17 at 4:00 p.m.  
 
 
Executive Session:  Commissioner Lane moved to enter into an executive session with the right 
to return to regular session, second Commissioner Rowe.  Motion carried. 
 
Commissioner Lane moved to return to regular session, second Commissioner Parrish, motion 
carried 5 yes votes.    



 
 
Sheriff Hanks – Sheriff requested funding for tasers and holsters for his department, 
$33,104.19.  
 
Work Session adjourned.  
 
 
COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS                                   This the 17th day of April, 2017.      
 
 
________________________________                             _____________________________ 
/s/ Dwight E. Purvis, Chairman                                                /s/ Vicki S. Parrish, County Clerk  

 


